Minutes of the Extra Ordinary meeting of Kirby Misperton Parish Council

Wednesday 7th April 2021 at 19h00

The meeting was held via Microsoft Teams. No members of the Public requested admittance to the meeting. The meeting was recorded, and the recording will be retained under GDPR guidelines for a maximum of 3 months.

Present:

Cllr Peter Winter – Chairman

Cllr Jacqueline Cray - Vice-Chair

Cllr Susan Bloom

Cllr Charles Booth

Cllr Helen Brotherton (and Volunteer Clerk)

Also invited speakers / participants:

Cllr Steve Mason (RDC and local ward Councillor) - GUEST

Helen Gundry – Ryedale Cycle Forum

- Apologies and Reasons for Absence
 - There were no apologies for absence.
- 2. There were no declarations of interest re items on the agenda
- 3. Minutes of last meeting:
 - 3.1 RESOLVED that the Minutes of 10.03.21 should be itemised for approval on the Agenda at the next full KMPC Ordinary Meeting scheduled for May 18th 2021
- A Presentation was given by Helen Gundry of the Ryedale Cycle Forum regarding the future plans pertaining to the Malton / Pickering cycle route.

4.1 and 4.2

- The approved section on the Ryton Road which is currently is closed for the
 preparation of passing places and surfacing HG advised that if any
 problems are encountered regarding meeting Highways Right of Way
 requirements, we can contact the Contractor and that RDC can furnish us
 with a telephone number
- The various route options and obstacles were discussed with an accompanying map presentation
- Also discussed were the potential impacts and issues on the part of route which is currently planned to be routed along Main Street in Kirby Misperton, including traffic calming requirements & safety issues

It was RESOLVED that the Council should await further information including:

 A Report from the NYCC Definitive Map Officer regarding the viability and requirements of the proposed route.

 Advice from Ryedale Cycle Forum regarding the funding requirements for a costed scheme for NYCC to commence a change of Right of Way

 Advice from NYCC Highways regarding possible measures for traffic calming or other possible routes to avoid Main Street and the War Memorial Roundabout.

 Options for possible further consultation with the farmers involved in a diversionary route away from Main Street

5. Cllr Steve Mason of Amotherby Ward, RDC was invited to join the discussion. Cllr Peter Winter gave a condensed presentation on the two options up for Consultation, with a deadline to submit a formal answer by KMPC by 19th April 2021. This restructuring of the tiers of Local Government (North Yorkshire Authorisation) by the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government gives two options on the dissolution of Ryedale District Council:

- District & Borough model (the East / West model with Ryedale, Scarborough, York & Selby as the East Council)
- 2) NYCC model (a single council except for the City of York)

After a discussion, a unanimous consensus was reached, with reservations that neither model was deemed "better" than the existing tiers, with local representation by RDC, and that the Council agreed that the Option 1) East / West model was the least damaging of two unsatisfactory models.

RESOLVED that the Clerk be asked to submit a response to the Consultation on behalf of KMPC before the deadline, on this decision.

Requests were made to the Clerk to include the following items on the Agenda for the next full Ordinary KMPC meeting scheduled for the 18^{th} May 2021:

 The continued frustration at the state of the footpath from the church to the cemetery and a request to involve Flamingo Land in the maintenance ongoing in addition to any action taken by Highways / RDC

 Traffic calming, particularly in respect of the new information about likely increased cycle traffic through the village, once the Ryton section of the new route is open.

There being no other business, the Chairman thanked those present for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 20h40.

Signed:

CHAIRMAN

Date: 27/5/21